
EHTYO Meeting Minutes 
Wednesday, November 2, 2020  
Meeting called to order at 7:30pm at the Recreation Center multipurpose room.  
 
Attendance: Helen Ginis,  Monica Brunetti,  Chastity Branca,  Achilleas Ginis,  Bayta Dickens,  Tony Savastano, 
Dominic Branca,  April Johnston,  Danyel Ware,  Paul Trinkle,  Christine Gras,  Bud Brubaker,  Allison Madamba, 
Brian Wright,  Jen Shaw,  Denise Savastano,  Dorothy Madamba  
 
Motion to approve last months’ meeting minutes made by Denise, second by Allison and all were in favor 
Motion to approve the agenda by Allison and second by Denise, and all were in favor 
 
Treasurer’s report – Monica Brunetti:  
 General Account Balance:  $25,105.34 
 Stand Balance: $6,829.72 
 Booster Account Balance: $3,763.49 
 Sent Helen a revised treasurer’s report today. 
 New business, dropping off a $400 check to Greate Bay Country Club for the 8th graders banquet today  
 Chasity gave me a check for the taxi round robin bowl for $50 which will be added to the deposit.  
 
Secretary - Helen Ginis - has nothing to report  
General Board Seat 1 – Allison Madamba - I am able to get off the 14th to help at the field but not the 15th.  
General Board Seat 2 – Ajay Simmons - Excused 
General Board Seat 3- Achilleas Ginis - has nothing to report 
Refreshment Stand Coordinator – Bayta Dickens - has nothing to report 
  
Cape Cheer Coordinator – Jen Shaw – Jen discussed an incident at the Dennis Township game where Kevin Stetser 
was extremely unhappy the Varsity Cheerleaders left after halftime.  Jen informed him it was Halloween and they 
are still young kids and it is not his call to make.  Helen and Bayta both said the game was running late and they 
both heard Kevin yelling.  Christine asked what upset him. Did anyone do something?  Jen answered no, he just 
walked by and started his rant.   
 
Cape Football Coordinator – Chasity Branca - Pewee is in a three way tie for first place, JV is in a 2 way tie for first 
place and varsity is tied for 4th place.  Peewee will have to play a make up game on the 14th and the Taxi Bowl is on 
the 15th.  I made a phone call to Holy Spirit Football to ask if they will send us football players to help out at the taxi 
bowl.  
 
Vice President – Denise Savastano -- Spoke to Greate Bay and the 8th graders banquet will be December 7 from 6-
9pm. We can only have up to 150 people, so it’s the 8th grader and 2 guests only and coaches. It will be plated 
meal, tickets for parents will be $30 per ticket and will be on sale at the booster window 11/12 and 11/19 from 6-
8pm. 
 
President – Dorothy Madamba –November 14th and 15th we will need all hands on deck! We need a lot of help 
these days from board members and parents.  Snack stand will be closed from now on at practices, will only open 
for scrimmages and games!  Dorothy had to purchase new locks for snack stand and booster windows.  Motion 
made to reimburse $72.80 to Dorothy for the locks, Jen 2nd and all were in favor.  
Do we need a second meeting this month- everyone said no.  Can board members stay for 5 mins after the 
meeting for a private meeting?  
 



Bud Brubaker asked if we are running the Taxi Bowl like Dennis Township does? If so the fields need to be relined 
every 5 yards instead of ten.  Dorothy asked  do we need more refs?  Chas replied, yes  
Christine – the after meeting will the snack stand issue be addressed?  Dorothy replied yes, it will be.  
 
Old Business:  
Allison- posted all homecoming pictures on the Facebook page   
Chasity asked how we did at the coin drop? $122.61.  
Denise asked how much notice do we need to give for the pizza party and uniform return? Monica said Primo’s 
and I need 24 hours, but the coaches have to connect with Helen to schedule that.  
 
New Business: 
Chasity stated that she received an email from Dorothy today regarding what I wear to games since according to 
this email I am not in EHT apparel.  Chas brought in all garments and showed everyone what she wore and also 
brought in a copy of the picture that was emailed.  Dominic also brought all of his garments and stated that he has 
had enough of people taking my picture and I will start pressing charges now.  
Dominic- I have also have a picture my picture is actually labeled, gave photo to the board.  I also have all my 
garments I wore that day.  I have a black sweatshirt, an orange tee shirt, these gray shorts and my hat may have 
been the show stopper. I have a gold hat with a Spartan, the #16 and a cross on it. The number is for Coach Walsh 
and the cross for Jesus.  Christine- I recommend sending him an email or certified letter asking him to stop taking 
pictures of kids and adults, and to follow the right chain of command as he is always talking about it.  Whether the 
complaint is coming from a parent or a coach, the proper steps are to go to the Head Coach and then the 
Coordinator. 
 
Jen- our bylaws clearly state that anyone whether it is a parent, coach or Board Member, that says anything bad 
about our organization can and will be removed.   Kevin is constantly walking around bad mouthing our 
organization.  I make a motion to remove him altogether from the field. Helen- I second.  
Dorothy- do we have any proof besides board members?  Bud- from venue or sidelines or everything?  
Dorothy- will anyone be brave enough to stand up and say it? Christine- you would need solid proof.  
Christine- this organization should not be surrounded by Kevin Stetser conversations every meeting.  It is 
absolutely ridiculous. You can’t move forward as an organization.  Dorothy- Is he is coaching from the sidelines?  
Brian- yes he is and you are correct. Helen- I actually have film of him coaching from the sidelines as I was 
recording my son’s plays.  He is in the corner coaching a player.  Brian- I will not allow him to continue doing this.   
 
Open Floor- Nothing to report 
Next meeting will either be December 1, 2 or 3rd depending on the Recreation Room availability. 
Helen motioned to adjourn the meeting, Denise 2nd and all were in favor.  
 
Through Board member’s  text:  
Thursday, November 12, 2020, Chasity motioned for EHT Pee Wee and Hamilton Knights to play a game at a neutral location.  4 
Board members were okay with this game, 6 did not respond. 
 
Friday, November 13, 2020, Denise motioned for an additional $225 for the 8th grade cheerleader gifts.  On the same date, 
Chasity motioned for the Board to absorb (2) $400 entry fees for the tournament in Brigantine in early December for both JV 
and Pee Wee.  Both motions were second by Chasity and Denise, 7 yes votes and 3 did not respond.   
 
Friday, November 20, 2020, Denise motioned for a cleaning lady for the stand on November 30th and cost not to exceed $300. 
Allison second the motion, 6-yes and 4 did not respond.  
 
Saturday, November 20, 2020, Dorothy motioned to have the fryer hoods cleaned with the amount not to exceed $350, Denise 
second the motion, 8-yes and 2 did not respond. 


